
Adults and Juniors playing together 
One of the reasons for the popularity of golf is that the game is not restricted either 
competitively or socially by skill, age or gender. Golf can be enjoyed and keenly contested 
by players from and between any number and/or apparently diverse groups. That this 
diversity, almost unique to golf, is encouraged is essential to ensure the continuity of one 
of the most endearing traditions of the game. Every effort must be made to promote this 
mix of physical and technical ability. 
Responsible interaction between adults and juniors helps bring mutual respect and 
understanding and helps the standards of the club to be understood and maintained. 
Nevertheless, when playing golf with a junior, adults should always be aware that certain 
age-related differences do exist and should conduct themselves in a manner that 
recognises this. 

 
Juniors playing on the course without adults 

Golf courses may have a number of unmanned access and egress points which limit the 
control of juniors playing alone or with another junior, but this in itself should not preclude 
the club from attempting to minimise potential problems involving juniors playing together. 
Golf clubs should endeavour to have procedures in place for juniors to register in and out 
when using the golf club. This is to help ensure that they are aware when juniors are 
playing or on club premises. 
If possible, it is advisable to have some method for juniors playing on their own or with 
another junior to sign in and out. If it is not practicable to hold a register, then at least 
permission should be gained from parents for their children 
to be on the clubs premises by including this in their Code of Conduct. (appendix 4) 
The organisation is not responsible for providing adult supervision of juniors, except for 
formal junior golf coaching, matches or competitions 

 
Changing Rooms 

As golf clubs are seen as a recreational facility, members, visitors and juniors are 
entitled to the use of the changing rooms, this means that often people of all ages 
regularly need to change and shower during the same period. 

 
Therefore, the following guidance in relation to adults and juniors using the changing rooms 
should be followed: 

  Adults should exercise care when in the changing rooms at the same time as juniors 

 Parents/guardians should be made aware that adults and juniors may need to 
share the changing facility.  The parent/guardian should discuss this with their child 
ensuring their child is aware of who to talk to if any issues arise in unsupervised 
areas. 

  Parents can choose to supervise their child while they change. 
 If juniors are uncomfortable changing or showering in public, no pressure should be 

placed on them.  Encourage them to do this at home 
 


